NP Steering Group Meeting 24th February 2015  9.30 am:      Notes  

From last meeting:  CRCC had supplied a useful profile of Liskeard with demographic and other helpful information. They were also actively working on the revue of policies from other documents such as NPPF, Caradon plan, and Cornwall Local Plan and their impact on our neighbourhood plan. In particular, any saved (or removed) policies would be identified.

Budget : Locality Grant – this had been used to fund CRCC’s training conference about housing delivery, design, sustainability, community land trusts, and affordable housing, which had been very successful before Christmas;   Review of policies by CRCC (see above);  surplus used for exhibition and training materials.

[bookmark: _GoBack]There was a discussion about how working groups would proceed. Topics included vocabulary/jargon; the distinction between land-use policies and projects; timescales and finish dates; need for background info from NPPF, Local Plan, sources such as other NP’s; need to engage with appropriate stakeholders. WG’s had a small budget, but it was hoped  that this would be used principally on prep of reports, maps etc – notes from meetings should be very brief.  Cornwall had supplied a few maps, which would be useful for mapping out ideas – extra large copies would be printed (at NP expense!) and possibly laminated to make them re-usable/more durable. SBF distributed notes and templates that would hopefully assist the WGs in their work.

Working Group progress – Town centre had made a rapid start and was carrying out an audit of opportunity sites around the town centre; Housing and Employment groups were also planning ‘walkabout’ surveys of sites, drawing on info from previous studies, and updating/reassessing their suitability, using criteria revolving around sustainability as the underlying principle of the NPPF and Local Plan. Open space and leisure had an initial meeting and David Orr fed in his knowledge of how to assess and quantify open spaces, ready for their own thorough ‘on the ground’ audit. 

The intention is that WG’s would contact each other as their work progressed, if they felt there were cross-cutting issues that might impact on other areas. Some groups would take longer than others to complete their reports, as the background info was more complex and harder to find.

Cornwall Councillors gave an update on the present state of ply with the emerging Local Plan, devolution and property review .

Working Groups were now fully engaged, meeting every week in some cases, and the priority from now is to complete that work and produce a draft report.
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